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Lockerby Composite School's weekly news on Viking academics, events, extra-curriculars, and more!
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On Thursday evening, Lockerby Composite School hosted Prom for the Class of 2025!  It was
a beautiful evening, full of dancing, laughter, and making memories. Thank you to the Prom
Committee for all of their hard work, Student Council volunteers for setting-up the venue,
and to our staff chaperones. 
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Health Care students wrapped-up their unit on the reproductive system and childhood
development this week.  Within this unit, students are able to emphasize how expecting
mothers may feel doing daily tasks.  They also learned how to apply the Rouke measuring
system to our virtual babies!

H E A L T H  C A R E  A T  L O C K E R B Y

This week, Grade 10 students applied their knowledge of mirrors, lenses, and colours to
hands on activities.  There was a lot of refraction and reflection happening!

L I G H T S ,  C A M E R A ,  A C T I O N !
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On Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday,
students in the Outdoor Activities class
canoed, hiked, and camped in Killarney
during their backcountry wilderness trip.  
Students experienced clear waters, hikes,
and little bit of rain, all while spending
quality time together, overcoming
personal challenges, and feeding several
mosquitoes.

O U T D O O R  E D U C A T I O N
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Some of the Kindergarten students at R.L. Beattie Public School had a wonderful time
decorating birdhouses with the residents at Extendicare Countryside, thanks to the incredible
work of Mr. Christie’s woodworking class!  The birdhouses were built by our Viking students
and became a perfect way to spark creativity, connection, and conversation!

B I R D H O U S E S  W I T H  B E A T T I E
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Parents/Guardians of incoming Grade 9
students attended the Lockerby Virtual
Orientation Session on Tuesday, June 10th,
2025 at 7:00pm.  At the session, incoming
Grade 9 families learned about the Viking
Community  and our students' four-year
educational journeys!  Thank you to the 70+
who joined a few evenings ago.  If you missed
the Virtual Information, the recording will be
posted to our website and to our Youtube
page in the coming days.  
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The end of the school year is only a few
weeks away, which means that students
are preparing for their final culminating
activities and examinations. Each
course will have different final
evaluation(s) depending on its course
content. For those courses with an
examination, a final schedule can be
found on the next page. 

F I N A L  E V A L U A T I O N S
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During lunch on Friday, the amazing volunteers and therapy dogs from Magical Pet Paws
Therapy (MPPT) visited the school to provide an opportunity for Lockerby students to
practice self-care during this month.  Did you know that petting therapy dogs can offer
numerous physical and emotional benefits, including reducing stress, promoting relaxation,
and improving mental well-being?  We want to thank MPPT for their visit.

M A G I C A L  P E T  P A W S  T H E R A P Y

As part of School Council's aim to continue to engage
parents/guardians in our school community, Lockerby
Composite School was able to put together a valuable
resource for all of our Parents/Guardians.  The booklet
itself contains information about our high school, our
school culture, policies/procedures, and general details
about our students’ four-year educational journeys.

The digital guide can be found on our website under the
'Frequent Links' tab (School Handbook).  A big thank you
goes out to our School Council members that contributed
to its production, and a special shout-out to Jen G., for all
of her hard work again this year in digitizing all of the
information!

P A R E N T / G U A R D I A N  H A N D B O O K

https://lockerby.rainbowschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/10/2025/06/Lockerby_Parent_Handbook_2025.pdf
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School Item Returns

Lockerby Composite School has loaned several materials to our
Vikings students this past school year. We are asking that all of
these loaned items now be returned to the school. If students have
final examinations next week, they can return all items then.  In
order to prepare for the next school year, students are required to
return items such as:

technology (eg. iPads, chromebooks, cameras, etc.)
textbooks / English books
laboratory equipment
woodworking, auto, and technological equipment
physical education equipment/sportswear
borrowed visual arts supplies
musical instruments
Library books

When returning items, if not already given to teachers, students are
asked to visit the Main Office. Office Staff will be on-hand to collect
all materials. 

It goes without saying that there have been many ebbs and flows throughout the 2024 –
2025 school year, and at this time, we would like to extend our thanks to the Viking
Community for their ongoing support.  Having said that, and as the school year quickly
comes to an end, there are a few important housekeeping items that remain:

Y E A R - E N D  H O U S E K E E P I N G  I T E M S

Final Examinations

The end of the school year is only a few days away, which means
that students are or have finished preparing for their final
culminating activities and examinations. Each course will have
different final evaluation(s) depending on its course content. For
those courses with an examination, a final schedule can be found
on the next page.  The last day that examinations have been
scheduled is Thursday, June 26th, 2025.

Final Report Cards and Timetables 

Grade 9 - 12 Report Cards can be picked-up at the school (Main
Office) on July 7th - 8th (9:00am - 3:00pm).  Graduates will also have
the opportunity to pick-up any remaining graduation items as well
as their transcript. 

Copies of student timetables for September will also be available
for pick-up with Report Cards for all Grade 9 - 11 students. Please be
aware that any changes to timetables will have to wait until the last
week of August, as our school will be closed until then.

Lockers

All Lockerby Composite School locks must remain on the lockers
before you leave for summer holidays. During the examination
period, students will be unable to access your lockers while other
classrooms are writing. Books, bags, and coats will remain at the
front of the classroom where you will be writing your exams.
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E Q A O  M A T H E M A T I C S  ( G R A D E  9 )
All Grade 9 students participated in school-wide EQAO
activities and onboarding to help support their
numeracy skills.  This past Wednesday and Thursday,  
our school underwent EQAO testing days.

This year, the Ministry of Education has directed
school boards and schools that results from the
assessment be considered as part of a student’s Grade
9 Mathematics mark.

On behalf of the Viking Community, congratulations
to all of our Grade 9 students who wrote this week!

@lockerbycompositeschool

June 9 - 15, 2025

Calling all library books!  If you are done reading your
books and no longer require them, please return them to
the Library.  Take the time this weekend to locate your
book at home under your bed, in your closet, or sitting on
your shelf.  If you cannot find your book, please see Ms.
Gordon to discuss options for replacement.

N E W S  F R O M  T H E  N O R S E  N O O K
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T H I S  W E E K  I N  V I K I N G  A T H L E T I C S . . .
Track and Field
Last weekend at York University, twelve of our Track and Field Vikings competed amongst
the very best in our province at the OFSAA Provincial Championships!  To recap the event,
many members of our crew returned with their best performances and an appreciation of
the quality of athletes who compete at these events!

June 9 - 15, 2025
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Post-Secondary

OSAP Applications OSAP - (https://osap.gov.on.ca) 
Once students have decided on the post-secondary college or university they want to
attend, they can then apply for OSAP (if desired). This year, the application form is
considered to be more user-friendly! Students with questions linked to OSAP are encouraged
to contact the Financial Aid Office of the post-secondary institution they plan to attend.

Convocation Rehearsal - Monday, June 16th, 2025
All graduates are reminded of the Monday, June 16th, 2025, Graduation Rehearsal at
Cambrian College, which begins at 9:30am. Students who would like to take a bus to the
event should board the bus at 8:30am outside the guidance doors.  Students who are driving
themselves are reminded to use Parking Lot 15; they must also print a parking pass that
needs to be placed on their dashboards. 

Convocation - Monday, June 16th, 2025
Lockerby Composite School’s Annual Convocation will take place on Monday, June 16th,
2025.  The event will take place in Cambrian College’s Gymnasium from 6:00pm - 8:00p.  
Additionally, there will be a rehearsal on Monday, June 16th, 2025, at 9:30am at Cambrian
College.  Please see the Class of 2025 Google Classroom for additional details.

Volunteer Opportunities / Enrichment

Camp Manitou - Summer 2025
Camp Manitou is a non-profit, volunteer-run summer residential camp in the Bay of Islands,
12 kilometres west of Whitefish Falls, Ontario. They are currently looking to recruit high
school students for volunteer positions for Summer 2025! They are looking to recruit for the
positions of Lifeguards, Counsellors, and Junior Cooks. Please visit https://manitoucamp.org/
for more information. 

McEwen School of Architecture’s Summer Camp - July 2025
Archi·North, in association with Laurentian’s McEwen School of Architecture, is an
opportunity to expand your horizons at Canada’s newest school of architecture. With
instruction from faculty and recent graduates. English- or French-language sessions,
Archi·North is proud to offer a one-of-a-kind introductory experience in architecture, design,
drafting and drawing to high school students entering Grades 11 and 12 in September 2025. 

RDSB Summer School - Registrations Are Now Available

Rainbow Schools Summer Learning Program will offer new credit eLearning courses, Co-Op,
Credit Recovery, and upgrading courses. Courses will run from July 2 - July 31. An additional
Co-Op credit in August will run from August 1 - August 22. Students who are interested in
registering for Summer School are asked to see Ms. Baggs or Mrs. Beaudry in the Student
Services Office. Students can register before Friday, June 20th, 2025. The last day to register
for Summer School is Wednesday, July 2nd, 2025, by contacting the Summer School Principal
directly at rdsbsummerschool@rainbowschools.ca.

Credit recovery and upgrading courses for the Sudbury area will run in-person at Sudbury
Secondary School, in the Adult Education wing. During the first seven days of the program,
Period 1 classes will run from 8:00am to 10:30am and Period 2 classes from 10:45am to
1:15pm. Class times change on the eighth day until the end of Summer School. They then run
from 8:30am to 10:30am and from 10:45am to 12:45pm.  School Board transportation is not
provided for Summer School. Additional information can be found on the Rainbow District
School Board’s website:

https://www.rainbowschools.ca/programs/secondary-education/summer-programs/

S T U D E N T  S E R V I C E S
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https://lockerby.rainbowschools.ca

@lockerbyvikings

@lockerbycomposite

@lockerbynet

@lockerbycompositeschool

@lockerbycomposite

C O N N E C T  T O  T H E  V I K I N G  C O M M U N I T Y
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THE SCHOOL OF 
SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

HOME TO ‘STEP’

Monday, June 16th

Tuesday, June 17th

Wednesday, June 18th

Thursday, June 19th

Friday, June 20th

COMMENCEMENT REHEARSAL
66TH ANNUAL COMMENCEMENT 

ATHLETIC BANQUET

EXAMINATIONS DAY 1
SHORT PERIOD DAY
LAST NEWSLETTER OF YEAR

Mr. Watson, our school Social Worker, will be at Lockerby Composite School next
week and Ms. Fox-Recollet, our school Indigenous Support Worker, will be at Lockerby
Composite School on Wednesday and Thursday.

N E X T  W E E K ’ S  C A L E N D A R  A T  A  G L A N C E . . .

Monday - Friday 
in Room 223
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